Chair Stucky was reappointed for Committee Chair and Vice Chair Volland was reappointed
for Vice Chair.

Committee approved re-classification of two Police Agent positions to two Police Sergeants.
Committee approved Fire Department’s request to use ongoing Measure A funds to hire
permanent firefighters to deploy a 24-hour squad at Fire Station 1.

Committee approved an amendment to the Public Safety Expenditure Plan to include
Drone costs and a Police Officer Recruiting Campaign.

Committee approved the purchase updated Fire technology, vehicles and equipment, and
grant matching with the Regional Fire Foundation.

Independent Auditors’ Report by LSL, LLP for fiscal year ending June 30, 2023 shows the City
is in compliance with applicable Measure A requirements.

City Attorney Neighborhood Protection Unit presented highlights and updates. Seven
permanent GVROs were issued. Workplace Violence Prevention Orders, a restraining order
from people internally and the public, was presented at the City Manager’s meeting. Received
a grant to address tobacco offenses. Goal for 2024 is to establish a new way to address chronic
911 callers/abusers.

Committee approved the use of funds to acquire property to develop a Fire Department
Training Facility.

Committee Member Bruzee’s term ends June 2024.

Assistant Chief Peak will be taking over as the Liaison for the Police Department.

Board/Commission Comments or Recommendations to Council

Recommend to City Council the incorporation of the proposed FY 2024/2025 Measure A
Spending Plan into the City’s FY 2024/2025 budget.
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